
Comments on Crickley Hill Informal, 2/2/2013 

We had great weather for the day and the turnout for my first event was excellent, including a lot of 

newcomers. In fact apparently it was a record for an informal. Unfortunately a number of decisions 

were based on lower numbers, mainly not using self-fill registration slips leading to queueing at 

registration and not printing enough maps, for which I apologise. I have generated PDFs of the Light 

Green and Blue maps for those people who kindly gave up their maps for recycling, available on the 

website. 

The results entailed a fair bit of manual massaging to get into a usable format so apologies also for 

the delay in getting them up on the website. There were 2 runners who failed to punch the start and 

I have made an approximation of start time by linear extrapolation of the remainder of their 

performance. 

I am indebted to the volunteers who helped put on the event for their generous donation of time, in 

particular and in no particular order, Greg Best, Pat McLeod, Carole Stewart, Dave Hartley, John 

Fallows and Ashleigh Denman. 

Simon Denman 


